August 28, 2019
Dear Parents and Guardians:


I know that many of you will be able to come to Open House on Thursday, September 26th,  but I just wanted to share a few words with you now.


I am excited to teach Advanced Placement US History. I have had some great experiences teaching this course and had the fortune of serving as an exam reader in Texas, Kentucky, and Florida, gaining much knowledge from that experience and in meeting AP teachers from across the country. I also have had the fortune of going to Nevada and Oklahoma to assess the lessons of other teachers and learned an incredible amount about what constitutes good teaching—and what does not.

In particular, I look forward to helping your kids develop skills, especially their ability to participate meaningfully in class and write analytically.


I also look forward to meeting you and working with you. To this end, I would appreciate your taking the time to read the performance criteria and course overview that your child received so you have some idea how I do things. I also have posted these at my web site at
http://dshskvkaplan.weebly.com/index.html.

I invite you contact me by phone at (508) 785-1730 x8664 or by e-mail at kaplank@doversherborn.org. If you do e-mail me, then please put the name of your son or daughter in the subject heading.
In closing, I offer just a few requests for you as the course progresses:


(1) Please support me on the home front. I assign homework (usually notes for the next day’s homework check) for almost every class. I do not assign homework just for the sake of torturing children; there really is a reason for each assignment.


(2) Please encourage your kid to communicate with me. I stay after school often and would be happy to meet with a student to discuss ways to do better in class or provide a little extra review. 

Sincerely,

Keith Valentine Kaplan, NBCT

P. S.

The national AP exam is on Friday, May 8th.  Your young scholar will receive information about registration for this in a few months.

P.P. P.S.
The SAT II in US History is offered on Saturday, May 2nd and Saturday, June 6th. 
I encourage all of the students to take this multiple-choice test that is comparable to the Achievement Test that I took in the 1980s. Many colleges require applicants to have taken at least three SAT II tests, and my students traditionally fare quite well.
